



Dullatur Community Council

## Dullatur Community Council

Meeting Minutes – 17 February 2020, Dullatur

Village Hall

### Attendees:

Community Councillors	Supporting Groups	Members of the Public
Alan Davidson (Chairperson) Ian Ferguson Margaret Kennedy Vivien Mitchell Clare Ross (Treasurer) John Wright (Secretary)	<b><u>North Lanarkshire Councillors: -</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Cllr Alan Masterton</li><li>○ Cllr Danish Ashraf</li></ul> <b><u>Representatives from Police Scotland: -</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Catriona Blair</li><li>○ Stevie Bedborough</li></ul>	Jean Young

### Agenda Circulated.

Item	Discussion	Action
<b>Welcome and Approval of Minutes</b>	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and duly asked if anyone had objection to being named in the minutes and no objections were raised.	

	<p>January 2020 minutes tabled for approval. AD had some corrections that he had forwarded in advance to VM regarding fire extinguishers. Updated minutes were tabled and approved.</p> <p>AD welcomed 2 representatives from Police Scotland specifically invited to give an update at the recent high-profile shooting incident at the Bellway Estate.</p>	
<b>Planning</b>	<p>Ogilvie's planning request has been rejected again by the appeal to The Reporter. DCC and Westerwood CC to meet to discuss. Westerwood CC have discussed in the past a community buy out of the land. No other planning applications.</p> <p>Kilsyth CC have put forward a request to NLC for the upgrade of the road connecting Dullatur and Kilsyth.</p> <p>Core path #75 – Stewart Milne have put the upgrade work required out to tender.</p> <p>The Victoria Road steps have been cleaned by NLC.</p> <p>Resident has forward a request to BT OpenReach for full fibre internet.</p> <p>AirBNB situation discussed following past complaints.</p> <p>Dog fouling – more notices can be displayed if exact locations of persistent fouling is communicated to NLC.</p> <p>Flooding at the burn at the bottom of Dullatur Road.</p>	<p>AM to follow up with NLC for a timeline in which owners must request a change of use for their property.</p> <p>NLC to visit with DCC representatives the locations of flooding.</p>
<b>Police Report</b>	<p>Catriona Blair gave the following update: -</p>	

	<p>From 1-Jan-20 to 17-Feb-20 a total of 30 incidents reported in Carrickstone, Westerwood and Dullatur areas. Most in relation to a drive off at petrol station, domestic incidents, AirBNB and one instance of a male trying car doors of cars parked in driveways (suspect for these incidents apprehended). The most of serious was the shooting at Brunswick Place. Police confirmed that this was a targeted attack and inquiries still ongoing. They requested the public remain vigilant and report anything at all they see suspicious (in particular any cars parked with multiple occupants). They confirmed that patrols in the area have been increased following this incident.</p>	
<b>Finance</b>	<p>Treasurer Account - 24/1/2020 - £2177.69  Maintenance Account - 31/1/2020. - £2067.81  TOTAL FUNDS AVAILABLE: <span style="border: 1px solid black; padding: 2px;">£4245.50</span></p>	
<b>Village Matters</b>	<p>AD gave update on hall bookings.</p> <p>Discussion around review of hall rental rates. The following currently apply:  £12 / hr for private use  £7 / hr for tennis  £5 / hr for mothers and toddlers.</p>	<p>2020 Revised Rates need discussed and tabled for approval.</p>
<b>AOB</b>	<p>Jean Young raised the issue of litter in the curling pond.</p> <p>A Risk Assessment needs carried out for the Fire.</p> <p>John Jenkins has planters in place at the station and will plant up in spring.</p> <p>CR followed up with Cala re replanting of trees. This is on their to do list and will be actioned before they leave the site.</p> <p>JW picking up new bin this week</p>	<p>AD offered to clear when the weather improves.</p> <p>IF/AD carrying out a fire risk assessment. Some actions will be required.</p>

	<p>JW emailed a resident in Ratho Drive regarding tree feeling locally – no response was received.</p> <p>JW confirmed NLC can retrospectively provide grant so replacement of water heater can go ahead of receipt of grant.</p> <p>Discussion around closure of Kilbowie.</p>	
<b>END</b>	<p>The Chair thanked everyone for attending and advised the next meeting is scheduled for 8pm. Monday 9<sup>th</sup> March 2020.</p>	